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HB 3075 Robert Fujimoto 

 

Hello, my name is Robert Fujimoto and I am here today to support Moms Demand 

Action for Gun Sense in America.  Thanks to the work of Moms Demand Action and 

Students Demand Action volunteers from across our state, Oregon has become a 

leader in the fight to end gun violence. Yet there is still work to be done. I am here 

today to urge you to adopt HB 3075. 

 

In 2022, voters passed Measure 114 because they understand Oregon needs 

common-sense gun safety policies. Measure 114 changed gun laws in Oregon to 

require a permit to purchase or acquire a firearm, and to ban the sale, transfer, and 

importation of magazines that "are capable of holding" more than ten rounds of 

ammunition.  

 

Now that the law has been declared constitutional by a three-judge panel with the 

Oregon Court of Appeals, HB 3075 will ensure smooth implementation so that the 

system can get up and running as soon as possible.  This bill will address a number 

of technical fixes to allow law enforcement to efficiently process gun purchase 

permits. 

 

Oregon citizens voted for Measure 114 because it makes common sense to 

thoroughly vet gun purchasers, and it makes common sense to outlaw large-capacity 

magazines. Please vote for HB 3075. 

 


